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_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
NSP Maritime Link Inc. (NSPML) has applied to the Board for approval of a capital project of an 
estimated $33 million amount related to submarine cable protection for the Maritime Link. The 
application requests that, if approved by the Board, the amount be recovered commencing in 
NSPML’s 2026 cost assessment. The application requests approval of the following: 

 
• To progress with the Submarine Cable Protection Project and for it to be added to rate base 

based on final costing. NSPML states it will provide a final costing report once the project is 
complete; 

• The collection of depreciation starting in 2026 once the project is complete and based on 
final costing; and 

• The collection of AFUDC (subject to final financing obtained) until the project is complete. 
 

The Board will consider this matter in a paper hearing process. 
 
This is a public process, and you may participate as follows: 

 
• You may request formal standing as an Intervenor, subject to Board approval. This will allow 

you to file evidence.  Your request must be received by the Board by Friday, June 20, 2025, 
and a copy of your evidence by Monday, August 25, 2025.  

 
Full details of the review and any timetable for this matter can be found on the Board’s website 
https://nserbt.ca/nseb, by clicking on “Matters & Evidence”, and in the “Go To Files and 
Documents” search box, enter Matter No. M12285. 
 
To assist the Board in using correct forms of address and pronouns in our hearings and 
decisions, we invite all parties, lawyers, and all other participants to share their pronouns 
and titles with the Board and each other if they are comfortable doing so. There is no 
requirement to provide this information. 
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